



Mayor of London and Commissioner of Metropolitan Police Meeting, 21 June 2018

Sadiq Khan – Mayor of London Cressida Dick – Commissioner Sophie Linden – Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime

Supported by:

Craig Mackey – Deputy Commissioner Rebecca Lawrence – Chief Executive, MOPAC David Bellamy – Chief of Staff, Mayor's Office Nick Bowes – Mayoral Director, Policy Alison Duncan-Mercy, Commissioner's Chief of Staff

1 Serious Violence

- 1.1 The Commissioner and the Mayor discussed their collective asks for the criminal justice service and how they could work with criminal justice partners to robustly address the rise in violent crime.
- 1.2 There was a discussion of the Knife Crime Summit organised for 27 June 2018. The summit aims to bring together key stakeholders from the police, community safety partnerships and communities to take stock of what has been delivered in the first year of the Mayor's Knife Crime Strategy.

2 Officer Recruitment Update

2.1 The Mayor was updated on the progress the Met was making in recruiting an increased number of officers.

3 Water Cannon Update

3.1 The Met advised the Mayor on progress with disposing of the water cannon.

4 Operational Update

4.1 The Commissioner provided an update on operational issues.